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2 HARDING COLLEGE 

Students Contribut~ 
1,062 Christmas Gifts 
To Children's Homes 

An array of toys, dolls, games, puz­
zles, stuffed animals, books and al­
most every child's gift imaginable 
filled the Student Association office 
the week before Christmas holidays 
began, the result of Harding's annual 
Toy and Dolly Drive. 

Lucy, Snoopy, the Calico Cat, Hansel 
and Gretel, Leonardo the Lion and 
some 400 other handmade gifts were 
among the total of 1,062 items donated 
by Harding students and sent to Chris­
tian children's homes for Christmas. 
Twenty-five homes in thirteen states 
received the gifts. 

Left: Mrs. Clifton Ganus helps judge hand­
made items for the Toy and Dolly Drive. 
Below: S.A. president Mike O'Neal works 
amid piles of games, books, puzzles and toys. 
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ALUMNI NEWS 3 

Alumnus Award Nominations Being Taken 
The Alumni Office requests your 

suggestions in selecting the Distin­
guished Alumnus to be recognized at 
commencement ceremonies May 30. 

Consider the qualifications and send 
your nomination to the Alumni Office. 
The executive committee meets in 
April to make the final decision; 
therefore, all nominations should be 
in by April 15. 

The following are criteria: 

The candidate must have achieved 
a degree of excellence and recogni­
tion in his chosen field of activity. 

He must be an active supporter of 
Harding College. 

His life must be consistent with the 
ideals of Harding College. 

He must be one who strives to ad­
vance academically and spiritually to 
serve God better. 

ALUMNI REPORT FROM HERE AND THERE 

Four Harding alumnae have re­
ceived national recognition in Out­
standing Young Women of America, a 
project of the Outstanding Americans 
Foundation, a nonprofit organization 
honoring outstanding citizens. 

They are Mrs. Jack Harris (Mary 
Ann Whitaker BA'54), Mrs. Jimmie 
Lawson (Janie Miller BS'64), Miss 
Louise Shults (BA'56), and Mrs. G. E. 
Terpenning (Irma Coons BS'53). 

The book honors 6,000 young women 
between the ages of 21 and 35 who 
have distinguished themselves in civic 
and professional activities. 

* * * * 
Dr. Joseph E. Pryor (BA, BS'37), 

Dean of the College and Professor of 
Physical Science at Harding, was 
elected Dec. 9 as president of the 
Arkansas Intercollegiate Athletic Con­
ference for 1968. Dean Pryor is one of 
ten faculty representatives from the 
AIC member institutions who make 
up the governing body of the con­
ference. 

* * * * 
Melvin L. Stinnett (BA'67) has been 

commissioned a second lieutenant in 
the U. S. Air Force upon graduation 
from Officer Training School at Lack­
land AFB, Tex. He has been assigned 
to Tyndall AFB, Fla., for training as 
a weapons controller. 

Captain Jerry M. Figgins (BS'60) 
has been assigned to duty at Ching 
Chuan Kang Air Base in Taiwan. A 
pilot, he previously served at Dyess 
AFB, Tex. 

:): * * * 
Coach of the Year among private 

high schools in Dallas, as selected 
by the Dallas Times Herald, is Hugh 
Campbell (BA'65), coach at Pleasant 
Grove Christian High School. 

* * * * 
David C. Jones (BS'64) is now serv­

ing as a vice president for General 
Nuclear, Inc. in Houston where its 
headquarters are located. He has been 
associated with GNI since its incep­
tion three years ago. 

Mrs. Jones is the former Pat Cle­
ment ('65). 

* * * :;: 
Gene Conner (BA'64) reports from 

Saigon, Vietnam, that several Harding 
alumni have visited the school re­
cently where he teaches. They include 
Nolan Brown (,68), Dr. Jim Borden 
('59) and Pat McGee (BA'63). 

Nolan Brown is about 15 miles 
north of Saigon with the dental unit 
of the 44th Medical Brigade. Nolan 
went to CRCC one year after leaving 
Harding, then joined the Army. 

Dr. Jim Borden is with the Agency 
of International Development for the 
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Vietnam-U. S. Government at Da 
Nang. 

Pat McGee and family stopped by 
enroute to their new work in Djakarta, 
Indonesia. 

* * * * 
Dr. Zelma Bell Green (BA'38) is 

author of Christian Male-Female Rela­
tionships recently published by Baker 
Book House. Dr. Green, wife of Dee 
M. Green (BA'48) is a former Dean 
of Women at Harding. 

* * * :;: 
Robert W. Holloway (BS'67) has 

been commissioned a second lieuten­
ant in the U. S. Air Force upon grad­
uation from Officer Training School 
at Lackland AFB, Tex. He has been 
assigned to Chanute AFB, Ill., for 
training as a weather officer. 

* * * * 
Mrs. Truman R. (Sally Rogers 

BA'61) Clark is author of a feature 
article in the Oct. 22 Sunday Maga­
zine of the Philadelphia Bu]]etin. The 
article, "As American as Any Kid 
on the Block," is about their two 
adopted children, Terry, a 2-year-old 
Peruvian son, and Susan, a 17-month­
old Korean daughter. 

* * * :1: 

Dr. George Gurganus (BA'39) will 
jOin the faculty of Abilene Christian 
College in January to inaugurate a 
Summer Studies in Missions, a pro­
gram similar to the one he has headed 
at the Harding Graduate School of 
Religion. 

Harding's program will continue and 
be expanded to include campaign and 
personal evangelism in an annual 
World Evangelism Seminar. 

* * * * 
Nolan Sonnier (BA'62) recently was 

promoted to district sales manager 
for the southwestern United States 
with Bruce-Terminix Company. He 
will be located with the home office 
in Memphis, Tenn. 

Mrs. Sonnier is the former Virginia 
Organ (BA'60). 

HARDING COLLEGE 

Joel E. White (BS'67) has been com­
missioned a second lieutenant in the 
U. S. Air Force upon graduation from 
Officer Training School at Lackland 
AFB, Tex. He has been assigned to 
Laughlin AFB, Tex., for pilot train-
ing. 

* * :): :1: 

Richard E. Hackett (BA'61) is now 
president of a new company, Creative 
Sculpture, Inc., which is marketing 
an art kit nationwide. 

Mrs. Hackett is the former Vearl 
Jane Summers (BA'61). 

* * * * 
Jerry Reaves (BS'67) has been ap­

pointed production assistant for Bax­
ter Laboratories, Inc., at their Moun­
tain Home facility. 

Mrs. Reaves is the former Marilynn 
Dixon (BA'67). 

* :j: * * 
Ralph Ken Price ('68) recently com­

pleted training as a VISTA volunteer 
and has been assigned to Wabash 
Area Economic Opportunity Council 
in Chicago for his year in service in 
the poverty program. 

* * * * 
James E. Porter (BA'51) has been 

named supervising field auditor in the 
casualty-property department at the 
Travelers Insurance Com pan y , s 
Tampa, Fla., office. 

He joined the company in 1952 as a 
field auditor at Atlanta, Ga., and the 
following year was assigned to Char­
lotte, N. C. 

* * * * 
Don Gettys (BA'66) is now working 

with a new congregation, the Biltmore 
Church of Christ in Asheville, N. C. 

Mrs. Gettys is the former Jo Byrd 
(BA'66). 

* * ,~ * 
Michael G. Moore (BA'56) has been 

appointed instructor in classics at 
Lake Forest College, Lake Forest, Ill. 

Moore received his M.A. at the 
University of Michigan. He has been 
an instructor in classics at the Uni-

ee 
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ALUMNI NEWS 

versity of Maine and also at the Uni­
versity of Michigan. He is a member 
of the American Philological Associa­
tion and served in the U. S. Army in 
1959-61. 

His wife is the former Gloria Smith 
('58). They have two children: Susan, 
7, and Eric, 1. 

* * * * 
Dewayne Davenport (BA'57) is now 

serving as Dean of Students at Fort 
Worth Christian College. He is also 
teaching speech, missions and Bible. 

His wife is the former Jane Russell 
(BA'57). 

* :~ * * 
Myong Nam Limb (MA'58) received 

his M.A. degree in psychology Aug. 
17 from George Peabody College. He 
also holds the B.S. degree from 
Kwansii, Kaguin University, Japan 
and the B.D. degree from Vanderbilt 
University. 

He is president of Risseikan Gakuin, 
Niskinomiya City, Hyogo, Japan and 
is married tQ the former Shirlene 
Willcutt. 

',' i,: * * 
Marion Bush (BA'52) completed her 

B.S. degree in nursing from the Uni­
versity of Texas on June 14, 1967. She 
is presently employed as a school 
nurse in the Abilene Public Schools. 
Abilene, Tex. 

* * * * 
Butch (BA'66) and Mary Lee Janes 

(BS'64) Bailey finished work for their 
master's degrees in August 1967 at the 
University of Arkansas. Degrees will 
be conferred in January 1968. 

Mary Lee received her degree in 
child development and is employed by 
the Dallas County Schools. Butch re­
ceived his in health education and is 
with the Dallas Christian Schools, Inc. 
as one of the four athletic coaches. 

* * * * 
Rex Davis (BA'55) is Jr. High 

Principal of the school. Mrs. Davis is 
the former Barbara Richards (BA'55). 
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George Elkins, Jr. (Grad.) is now 
serving as a minister for the church in 
Denison, Tex. His wife is the former 
Billie Feans. The Elkins have five 
children: Patty, Laura, John, Mike 
and Paul. 

* * * * 
Victoria "Vicki" Paine (BA'67) is 

now teaching the sixth grade at Boyd­
Buchanan School in Chattanooga, 
Tenn. 

Vicki lived in Chattanooga for ten 
years and attended Boyd-Buchanan 
School through the eighth grade. The 
school was formerly called Chatta­
nooga Bible School. 

* * * * 
LeRoy Wood ('61) assumed his new 

position in September as Superinten­
dent of Southern Christian Home in 
Morrilton. 

* * * * 
Carol Prucha (BS'67) has started 

training as a dietetic intern at the 
University of Oklahoma Medical 
Center. She will receive advanced 
instruction in hospital dietetics and 
institutional management and also 
practical clinical experience in the 
University Hospitals and affiliated in­
stitutions. 

* * * * 
James (BA'47) and Nina Spears ('48) 

Willett have moved to North Weyburn, 
Canada, to be with Western Christian 
College. James is teacher and coach, 
while Nina is secretary for the school 
and church. 

Their eldest son, Jimmy ('69) is 
with them now waiting to go into the 
U. S. Air Force. 

* * * * 
Dr. Richard J. Richardson (BS'57) 

has been awarded the annual Edward 
S. Corwin award of the American 
Political Science Association for the 
best doctoral dissertation in the field 
of public law. 

His dissertation, entitled "A Study 
of the Judicial Process in Three United 
States Courts of Appeals, 1956-1961," 
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was written while he was a graduate 
student in the Department of Political 
Science at Tulane University. He re­
ceived his M.A. degree in 1961 and his 
Ph.D. degree in 1967 from Tulane. 

Dr. Richardson is currently a visit­
ing professor of political science at the 
University of Hawaii. 

His wife is the former Sue Cullum 
('59). 

* * * * 
Paul Learned (BA'64), who received 

his M.Th. degree this year from Har­
ding Graduate School in Memphis, is 
now in Louisville, Ky., working to­
ward the M.R.E. degree at Southern 
Theological Seminary. 

* * * * 
Vernon C. Tyree (BA'62), a staff 

member of the Genesee County 
(Mich.) Road Commission, was a 
panelist during the national conven­
tion of the county officials division of 
the American Road Builders Associa­
tion Sept. 17-20 in Detroit. 

Tyree, a former Flint Journal re­
porter-photographer, spoke in a 
general session on public works and 
public relations. He took his present 
job in January after four years with 
the Journal, having previously worked 
for newspapers in Little Rock and 
Port Huron, Mich. 

Countess Louise McNeill ('65) to 
Charles Lloyd Hodges on Aug. 28 in 
Canyon, Tex. 

Glenda McElroy (BS'64) to Louis 
F. Betz, Jr. on June 25, 1966, in Ft. 
Worth, Tex. 

Karen Louise Cronin ('68) to Dwight 
RuttIedge ('68) on Nov. 24 in Searcy. 

Patricia Naylor (BA'63) to Louis A: 
Gilbow on Oct. 6 in Dexter, Mo. 

HARDING COLLEGE 

Janet Tysinger (BA'67) to William ' 
W. Grant (BA'67) on July 29 in Lan­
caster, Pa. 

Mary Beth Parks ('69) to Roger Lee 
McCown (BA'66) on Nov. 17 in Cold­
water, Miss. 

BIRTHS 
Daughter, Leigh Ashlie, to Richard 

(BA'66) and Retta Martin (BS'66) 
Dean on Oct. 19 in Dallas. 

Daughter, Alison Paige, to Garry 
and Gerry Stone (BA'62) Adams on 
June 9 at Bryan, Tex. 

Son, Shawn Clinton, to John and 
Linda Linderman (BA'66) Crawford 
on Sept. 10 in Aurora, Ill. 

Daughter, Melanie Ruth, to Delmer 
(BA'64) and Sara Covey (BA'54) 
Browning on July 15 - adopted July 
26 in Louisville, Ky. 

Son, James Matthew, to Jim (BS'66) 
and Sue Howerton ('70) House on Oct. 
3 in Searcy. 

Son, James Gordon, to Wallace and 
Janet Pierce (BA'61) Scott on July 
2 in Marietta, Ga. 

Son, John Daryl, to John and 
Shirley Sisco (BA'61) Bogle on Sept. 
27. 

Son, Scott Michael, to Richard 
(BS'61) and Dot Garrett (BS'62) An­
derson on Oct. 11 in Midland, Mich. 

Daughter, Mary Kathryn, to Fritz 
(BA'63) and Johnnie Sue Petrich on 
May 15 in Parkersburg, W. Va. 

Daughter, Melinda Lee, to Jimmy 
('68) and Faye Freeman (BA'67) 
Scudder on Aug. 9 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Julie Jill, to Bob ('59) 
and Ruth Simmons ('60) Glover on 
Nov. 20 in Plainview, Tex. 

ALUMNI NEWS 

Son, Barry Allan, to Jerry ('69) and 
Sharon Thomas on Nov. 7 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Angela Lynn, to Charles 
(BA'67) and Ruth Jones ('66) Clark 
on Oct. 7 in Independence, Mo. 

Son, Robert Lynn, to Lynn (BA & 
BS'64) and Camille McNeill ('64) 
Rhodes on Oct. 15 in Abernathy, Tex. 

Son, William Frederick, to Wallace 
Franklin and Mary Susan Isbell ('60) 
Stewart on Oct. 31. 

Daughter, Melissa Ann, to Harold 
and Rachel Taylor ('68) Clay on Aug. 
12. 

Daughter, Tamara Jean, to Gene 
('56) and Lois Norwood (BA'62) El­
liott on Oct. 21 in Torrance, Calif. 

Daughter, Sammi Carolean, to Jerry 
Lamar ('65) and Barbara Stephenson 
on Aug. 21. 

Daughter, Candace Kimberly, to 
Joseph and Marolyn Penrod ('68) Con­
don on Nov. 13. 

Daughter, Angela Rachelle, to 
Charles O. ('59) and Georgia Evans 
on Oct. 22 in Paragould. 

Son, Daniel Edward, to Sam (BA'67) 
and Nancy Cope (BA'65) Shewmaker 
on Dec. 7 in Zambia, Africa. 

Son, Raymond King, III, to Ray 
(BA'66) and Mona Murray, Jr. on 
July 29. 

Daughter, Leigh Anne, to Allen 
(BS'67) and Karen Pearce ('68) 
Walker on Nov. 7 in Knoxville, Tenn. 

Daughter, Jeree Michelle, to Donald 
and Beverly Richardson ('67) Owens 
on Oct. 18 in San Francisco. 

Son, Kirk David, to Dick and Lois 
Benson (BA'51) McEuen on Nov. 6 
in Little Rock. 

Daughter, Dena Marie, to Jerry 
('65) and Patricia Vawter ('66) Morri­
son on July 23 in Clinton, Okla. 

The Morrisons have a son, Jay 
Terance, 2 years old. 

Daughter, Sharon Jeanette, to Tru­
man and Sally Rogers (BA'61) Clark 
on June 5 by adoption. 
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Son, Alan Scott, to Denzil (BA'63) 
and Linda Karraker ('65) Keckley on 
Oct. 31 in University, Miss. 

Son, Vance Edward, to Sam (BA'64) 
and Pat Watson (BA'65) Keichline on 
Oct. 12 in Poplar Bluff, Mo. 

Son, Philip Haydon, to Floyd ('63) 
and Jane Tullis (BA'61) Lord on Oct. 
22 in Toronto, Ontario, Canada. 

Daughter, La Donna Sue, to Ber­
nard (BA'59) and Silvia Hager ('62) 
Waites on Nov. 2 in Natchez, Miss. 

Daughter, Laura Elaine; to Bill and 
Elaine Robertson (BA'60) Boone on 
Oct. 29 in Irving, Tex. 

Son, David Christopher, to Norman 
(BA'63) and Ann Crawford (BA'64) 
Preston on Aug. 5 in Lubbock. 

Daughter, Rebecca Joy, to Ned 
(BA'66) and Sandra Harris ('69) Boaz 
on Dec. 7 in Searcy. 

Daughter, Carol Jean, to Larry 
(BS'65) and Bonnie Brown on Aug. 12 
at Texarkana, Tex. 

Daughter, Melinda Jan, to Buddy 
(BA'53) and Eva Myer on April 3 
in Villanova, Pa. 

Daughter, Anna Maria, to Morgan 
(BA'65) and Judy Elliott ('65) Out­
law on Sept. 18 in Memphis. 

Son, James David, to Marvin 
(BS'59) and Evelyn Gamer on Sept. 
24 - adopted Oct. 5 in Greenville, Ill. 

Son, Daniel Duncan, to Bill (BS'65) 
and Rosemary Matheny (BA'59) Daw­
son on Aug. 2 in Atlanta, Ga. 

To William A. Cannon (BA'63) and 
Millie Jo Cannon ('66) in the death of 
their father, A. B. Cannon, Dec. 1 in 
Searcy. 

* * * * 
To Peggie Baker (BS'64) whose 

mother, Mrs. James Baker, died Nov. 
30 in Searcy. 



• • • only an idea 
Harding College is no more than 
an idea - an idea that has been 
clothed with human flesh and breath­
ed upon by the spirit of God. Thou­
sands of people all over the world are 
in debt to Harding because the idea of 
service, sacrifice and righteous living 
has been planted in their hearts. 
These people could not have been 
served by Harding if there had not 
been men like James A. Harding, 
David Lipscomb, J. N. Armstrong, 
L. C. Sears and George S. Benson who 
sacrificed to put flesh around the 
idea of Christian education. 

There are thousands of young peo­
ple approaching college age who have 
yet to experience this great idea. Some 
of them are your friends. They may 
be in your Bible school class. They 
need to learn what real Christian 
education is. 

It is our hope that you will fill out 
the form below and see that your 
young friends receive some literature a 
from Harding College. Give us an • 
opportunity to plant the idea in their 
minds. Even better still, bring them 
to the campus and let them see, ex­
perience and feel the idea firsthand. 

Request for Information 
Name of student _______________________ _ 

Street or RFD ____________ City __________ _ 

State _________________ Zip _ _____ __ _ 

Date of High School Graduation _________________ _ 

Please fill out this form, giving us the name of your young friend and send to 
Director of Admissions, Harding College, Searcy, Arkansas 72143. 
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